

## TOWN OF LEDYARD

## CONNECTICUT TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203

council@ledyardct.org

January 26, 2023

Mayor Fred Allyn, III Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on January 25, 2023 the Town Council took the following actions:

- Reappointed the following members to the Retirement Board for a three (3) year term ending January 20, 2026:
  - ✓ Mrs. Sharon Wadecki (D) 44 Fanning Road, Ledyard
  - ✓ Mr. Daniel Panosky (R) 17 Chriswood Trace, Ledyard
- Reappointed the following members to the Ledyard Farmers' Market Committee for a three (3) year term ending February 26, 2026:
  - ✓ Mr. William Thorne, (R) 3 Adios Lane, Ledyard
  - ✓ Mr. Peter Hary (U) 973 Shewville Road, Ledyard
- Approved a proposed "Lease Agreement between Robert and Mary Graham and the Town of Ledyard to enter into a 99-year lease for approximately 0.8-acre +/- parcel on Bush Pond (Lantern Hill Valley Park),

Please feel free to contact Chairman Dombrowski should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Roxanne M. Maher Administrative Assistant to the Ledyard Town Council

cc:

Director of Finance

Treasurer

Parks and Recreation Director